FAQ’s – DIRECT DEBITS
At some point during training most, people want to alter their direct debit.
 Q. Who is Nest Management?
The direct debits are collected by a company called NEST Management. This is the name that will appear on your bank account. They have responsibility for collecting and sorting out any issues with your payments on behalf of Masters of Martial Arts.
Q. I’ve changed banks or accounts. What should I do?
Contact NEST Management on 0115 945 5030. They can make changes over the phone in most cases and they will arrange or link in directly with the club if necessary.
Q. I’m injured, going away or can’t train for a while? 

In the first instance you should let your Sensei know and discuss it with them. If the period you are not going to be able to attend is six weeks or over, then your direct debit can be reduced to a small retainer of £10 which keeps all your memberships and insurances valid and includes a contribution towards your annual license renewal.

Q. I want to suspend my direct debit for a month or longer?

Whatever the reason, in most cases we can do that for you. Your Sensei can suspend or re-instate a direct debit immediately with a phone call and this keeps them in the loop so they are aware what is going on.
Q. I’m struggling to make the payments?
Once again please speak with your Sensei. A direct debit which fails can cost you in bank charges and will be presented again unless you inform us. We are sympathetic to students and can usually make suggestions or arrangements to alleviate problems in the short term. We do not however operate a pay on the door policy as experience has taught us that this is in nobody’s best interests.
Q. I wish to cancel my direct debit? 

You are fully entitled to cancel your direct debit with a month’s notice, but any cancellation through your own bank or building society is immediate and any arrears due during your notice period will still need to be paid. As you are still entitled to attend during your month’s notice period, your Sensei can cancel the direct debit immediately at the end of that period with a phone call. This ensures all memberships and insurances are kept valid plus it keeps them in the loop so they are aware what is going on.

